
From: Matragrano, Karen
To: Edward Keable
Cc: douglas.w.domenech@ptt.gov; Blande Assa
Subject: Re: Which wifi do I use and what is password
Date: Wednesday, December 7, 2016 9:05:56 AM

Hi Ed and Doug,

Blande is heading upstairs right now!

Thanks,

Karen Matragrano
Acting Deputy Director, Service Delivery Division  
Office of the Chief Information Officer
U.S. Department of the Interior
Office Phone: 703-487-3870 - Mobile Phone: 202-531-0770 
Email: Karen_Matragrano@ios.doi.gov 

http://www.doi.gov/OCIO

On Wed, Dec 7, 2016 at 8:54 AM, Edward Keable <edward.keable@sol.doi.gov> wrote:
Karen,

Can you assist Doug?  Thanks.

Ed 

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Douglas Domenech <douglas.w.domenech@ptt.gov>
Date: December 7, 2016 at 8:07:03 AM EST
To: "Keable, Edward" <edward.keable@sol.doi.gov>
Subject: Which wifi do I use and what is password



From: Ferriter, Olivia
To: scott.j.cameron@ptt.gov
Cc: Edward Keable; Holley, Amy
Subject: Request for OMB meeting
Date: Thursday, December 15, 2016 11:52:40 AM

Scott, Ed Keable asked me to reach out to you on your request to meet with OMB. I have
spoken with the OMB transition lead, Julie Miller.  She has asked for additional information
on the purpose of the meeting and for information on who you would bring with you.  She
needs that information in order to get clearance for the meeting.  We are happy to coordinate.
Thanks! Olivia

Olivia Barton Ferriter
Deputy Assistant Secretary - Budget, Finance, Performance and Acquisition
U.S. Department of the Interior
1849 C St. NW MS 7228, Washington, DC 20240
Desk: 202-208-4881   Cell: 202-251-4139  FAX: 202-208-1067
Olivia_Ferriter@ios.doi.gov



From: Do Not Reply
To: christopher markle@ios.doi.gov
Subject: Thank you for applying
Date: Wednesday, November 16, 2016 11:29:43 AM

Hello Christopher Markle, 

Thank you for your interest in serving America. Your commitment, dedication and service has
been realized in this historic moment. The challenges ahead for us cannot be solved by any
individual, but rather by a team of great Americans. Through integrity, perseverance and hard
work, we will make America Great Again. Thank you for your willingness to join me in this
effort. 

If you have any questions, please contact apply@ptt.gov. Your application will remain under
consideration for the duration of the Trump Administration. All submitted applications will be
reviewed as we seek the best qualified candidates to assume this hard work of making
America Great Again. 

Sincerely, 
Donald J. Trump, President-Elect



From: Boyd, Ikeshia
To: Ned.Mamula@ptt.gov
Subject: Parking Pass
Date: Tuesday, December 13, 2016 2:51:34 PM

Directions to Main Interior Building (MIB) A-Ramp Parking Garage: 
The MIB is located at 1849 C Street, NW, Washington, DC, and is at the intersection of 18th and C streets. To access A-
Ramp parking garage, travel from Constitution Avenue, turn north onto 18th street (one-way); continue north on 18th Street,
through the traffic light at C Street (MIB will be on your left), go to the first ramp and guard station and turn left onto A-
Ramp. 

-- 
Ikeshia Boyd
U.S. Department of Interior, Office of the Secretary
Office of Facilities and Administrative Services
1849 C Street NW MS-1424
Washington, DC 20240
Office: 202-208-5966
Fax: 202-208-3777
Email: ikeshia_boyd@ios.doi.gov 



From: Scott Cameron
To: Keable, Edward
Cc: Amy Holley; Douglas Domenech; Kathleen Benedetto; Olivia Ferriter
Subject: Re: Supplemental Budget Briefing
Date: Wednesday, December 14, 2016 3:23:53 PM

4:15 is ok by me

On Wed, Dec 14, 2016 at 3:22 PM Keable, Edward <edward.keable@sol.doi.gov> wrote:
Right.  Kathy suggested 4:15 so I have scheduled the briefing for that time.  Let me know if you want to move it
back up to 4:00.  Thanks.  Ed

On Wed, Dec 14, 2016 at 3:18 PM, Scott Cameron <scott.j.cameron@ptt.gov> wrote:
Ed,
Looks like we are still a go for 4 pm today.  Kathy will join me. 

On Wed, Dec 14, 2016 at 2:33 PM Keable, Edward <edward.keable@sol.doi.gov> wrote:
Doug, Scott, Kathy, 

The Budget Office is not able to brief at 11:00 tomorrow should we have to move the supplemental briefing
currently scheduled for 4:00 today.  Please let me know what your interest is in keeping or moving this
briefing.  Thanks.

Ed

-- 
Edward T. Keable
Deputy Solicitor-General Law
Office of the Solicitor
U.S. Department of the Interior
Phone:  202-208-4423
Fax:  202-208-5584
edward.keable@sol.doi.gov
 
This e-mail (including attachments) is intended for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed.  It may
contain information that is privileged, confidential, or otherwise protected by applicable law.  If you are not the
intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying or use of this e-mail or its
contents is strictly prohibited.  If you receive this e-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and destroy all
copies.  Thank you.

-- 
Edward T. Keable
Deputy Solicitor-General Law
Office of the Solicitor
U.S. Department of the Interior
Phone:  202-208-4423



Fax:  202-208-5584
edward.keable@sol.doi.gov
 
This e-mail (including attachments) is intended for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed.  It may
contain information that is privileged, confidential, or otherwise protected by applicable law.  If you are not the intended
recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying or use of this e-mail or its contents is strictly
prohibited.  If you receive this e-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and destroy all copies.  Thank you.



President-Elect’s Transition Team Member

Non-Disclosure Agreement for Access

To [Agency] Non-public Information

I, _____________________________, in exchange for access to certain non-public information

for the [Agency], acknowledge and agree to the following:

[1] I shall request non-public information from [Agency] only as necessary for me to carry

out my official duties as a member of the President-Elect’s Transition Team [PETT], and I agree

to use such non-public information from [Agency] only for PETT-related purposes. This

restriction does not preclude the use of the same information obtained by me from other sources.

[2] I shall protect and safeguard any non-public information that I receive from [Agency] in

accordance with the requirements of applicable laws and regulations, as well as the

[“Memorandum of Understanding Regarding Transition Procedures, Identification of Transition

Contacts, and Access to Non-Public Government and Transition Information”] November [9],

2016, between the Chief of Staff to the President and the Designated Chair of the PETT

[hereinafter the “White House-PETT MoU”]. 

[3] I shall disclose non-public information received from [Agency] to another member of the

PETT only to the extent necessary for the PETT to carry out its official duties and only after

verifying that the PETT member in question has also signed this Non-Disclosure Agreement

with [Agency] and possesses the proper security clearance to receive such information.

 

[4] As required by Section [10] of the “White House-PETT MoU” as a precondition to

access to [Agency] non-public information, I represent that, to my knowledge, I have no

financial interest or imputed financial interest that would be directly and predictably affected by

my review and recommendations of a course of action based upon receipt of non-public

information that I request and receive from [Agency].

_______________________________   ______________________

Signature           Date

_______________________________

Printed Name

 









































































































































To: douglas.w.domenech@ptt.gov[douglas.w.domenech@ptt.gov]
Cc: Melinda Loftin[Melinda.Loftin@sol.doi.gov]; Amy Holley[Amy_Holley@ios.doi.gov]
From: Edward Keable
Sent: 2016-12-07T08:57:40-05:00
Importance: Normal
Subject: Ethics Briefing
Received: 2016-12-07T08:57:49-05:00

Doug,

I am dealing with a thing so will be late to the ethics briefing.
Please start without me and I will join you as soon as I can.

Ed

Sent from my iPhone



From: White House Press Office

To: Mayock, Andrew EOP/OMB

Subject: FACT SHEET: Facilitating a Smooth Transition to the Next Administration

Date: Thursday, November 10, 2016 8:02:21 AM

THE WHITE HOUSE

Office of the Press Secretary

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

November 10, 2016

FACT SHEET: Facilitating a Smooth Transition to the Next Administration

The peaceful transfer of power is a bedrock principle of our democracy.  The

President was grateful for the time and care put into the 2008 transition by President

Bush’s Administration. That is why he directed his team last year to make a smooth

transition between administrations a top priority of his final year in office even as he

remained committed to using every remaining day of his presidency to deliver on his

agenda for the American people.

Starting in early 2016, Administration officials began to map out the transition

planning, including three key components: preparing for the incoming

administration, ensuring this Administration’s records are appropriately archived,

and facilitating the off-boarding of current Administration personnel.  To coordinate

the planning across government, White House Chief of Staff Denis McDonough

convened the President’s Cabinet in March to give an overview of the transition

process and set the expectation that the transition should be a top priority for every

federal agency.

The President also established the White House Transition Coordinating Council

(WHTCC) and the Agency Transition Directors Council (ATDC), which have met

regularly throughout the year.  The transition has also been a standing agenda item

for the monthly President’s Management Council (PMC) meeting, comprised of

Deputy Secretaries of major agencies.  To coordinate government-wide activities, the

Administration also established a regular meeting of agencies with special transition



responsibilities, including the Office of Management and Budget (OMB), General

Services Administration (GSA), Department of Justice (DOJ), Office of Government

Ethics (OGE), National Archives and Records Administration (NARA), Office of

Personnel Management (OPM), and Department of Homeland Security (DHS).  These

agencies play a unique government-wide role during a presidential transition, such

as DOJ which processes security clearances for the incoming teams or OGE which

reviews the ethics requirements for nominees.

After the nominating conventions, each candidate’s transition team began working

out of GSA-provided space and began attending WHTCC and ATDC meetings and

engaging regularly with Administration officials on their planning efforts.  For

example, the Administration and both candidates’ transition teams developed

common expectations for engaging with agencies so agencies knew what to expect

right after the election.  This collaboration helped agencies better plan for and focus

their efforts on what the transition teams would most likely need.  Throughout this

period, the Administration assisted both candidates’ transition teams in a non-

partisan manner, providing equitable services and information to each.

Post-Election Transition Period

As with past presidential transitions, following the Election, the Federal government

has begun to engage with the President-Elect’s Transition Team (PTT).  This week,

Agency Review Teams selected by the President-Elect, will begin to reach out to their

designated counterparts at agencies across the government.  The President-Elect’s

Agency Review Teams will receive detailed, agency-specific briefings that have been

prepared by current Administration officials.  Those briefings include organizational

charts, budget materials, briefings on key agency priorities and areas of

responsibility, and other materials describing the essential functions of that agency.

In addition to the initial briefings, designated employees across the Administration

will work closely with their Agency Review Teams in order to facilitate open

communication between the outgoing and incoming Administrations.

Simultaneously, the President-Elect’s Transition Team will establish policy teams that

will work out of GSA-provided office space in Washington, D.C.

The Administration is also taking steps to ensure the next President and his or her

team is prepared from day one to protect our national security.  As part of a

longstanding tradition, building off the intelligence briefings the two candidates



received before the election, the President-Elect and other senior officials will begin

receiving daily intelligence briefings from the intelligence community. In addition,

the Administration is hosting two interagency exercises to inform and familiarize the

incoming administration on domestic incident management practices used by the

current administration.  These exercises are designed to provide a high-level

perspective on a series of challenges that the next administration may confront and to

introduce the key authorities, policies, capabilities, and structures that are currently

in place to respond to major domestic incidents.

The Administration will also continue its work in the two other areas of focus:

archiving records and off-boarding current Administration personnel.  Thus far, the

Administration has transferred roughly 283 million files to NARA, comprising

122,000 GB of data. In addition to the transfer of electronic records, NARA has also

begun to facilitate the move of the President’s physical records to Chicago, Illinois,

where they will ultimately be preserved at President Obama’s library. This move

includes the transfer of textual, electronic, and audiovisual records, and tens of

thousands of presidential gifts.

And, the Administration is committed to providing out-going appointees the

information they need to plan for their own transitions.  In support of the well-

respected principle that the incoming President selects her or his own team, the

President has asked appointees to submit resignation letters effective no later than the

inauguration of the new President.  In conjunction with this off-boarding process,

Administration officials have been working with agency personnel offices to provide

additional personnel and benefits information to appointees prior to the end of the

Administration.

Modernizing the Transition

In undertaking the transition, the Administration has sought to streamline, formalize,

and modernize the transition.  Key improvements to the transition process that the

Administration has implemented include:

Beginning Formal Transition Planning Earlier: Recognizing the significant

challenge posed by a Presidential transition, the Obama Administration began the

formal transition planning process at the beginning of this year.  In May, the



President signed an Executive Order appointing the first Federal Transition

Coordinator to centralize transition planning across the agencies. The President also

established the two transition councils, the WHTCC and ATDC – marking the earliest

the Federal government has ever begun formal interagency preparations for the

Presidential transition. To ensure agencies are prepared for the drastic personnel

change that comes with transition, the Administration also began to prepare senior

career officials who may serve in acting political positions for their new role earlier in

the transition process.

In addition, recognizing the unprecedented volume of electronic data from this

administration that needs to be preserved, Administration officials began monthly

planning meetings with NARA in 2012 and commenced the first test‐runs of data

transfers in April 2015.  The Executive of the President (EOP) then began to transfer

presidential records to NARA’s Electronic Records Archive in May 2016– the earliest

that the EOP has ever begun transferring substantial quantities of electronic records

to NARA in preparation for a transition.

Streamlined Transition Materials: In conjunction with the ATDC, the

Administration hosted conversations on best practices for assembling transition

materials for the next Administration.  Drawing upon the expertise of individuals

with previous transition experience, these conversations resulted in tailored and

more concise briefing materials that more readily addressed the needs of the

incoming teams. In addition, in some cases, agencies used modern technology

including collaboration websites, tablets and apps to deliver that material. For

example, the DHS pre-loaded materials onto tablets in a searchable format.

In addition, the White House has worked to better document the broader transition

planning effort in order to hand the next Administration a step-by-step guide of how

to manage a government-wide transition.  This effort includes documenting the

Agency Review Team process, collating guidance documents, establishing key

milestones, and other metrics.

Developed Architecture for A ‘Digital Transition’: Recognizing the unique and

unprecedented challenge of archiving and preserving the Administration’s digital

infrastructure, the Administration set out several months ago to develop a plan that

would: 1) ensure the proper archiving of all digital records, consistent with the

Presidential Records Act; 2) where possible, allow real time access to the content the



Administration created on the platforms in which the content originated; and 3)

ensure that the next president and administration could continue to use and build

upon the digital assets this Administration created to connect directly with the people

they serve.  As a result, the Administration developed and released a first-of-its-kind

digital transition plan that meets these key goals.

Developed New On-Boarding Systems: One of the biggest challenges facing the

incoming Administration is filling over 4,000 political appointee positions as quickly

as possible.  To better streamline this process, GSA working in conjunction with the

Presidential Personnel Office (PPO) and White House IT collaborated with the

candidates’ transition teams to design and develop an online human resources

application for the collection, categorization, assignment, and processing of

applications for positions in the new Administration.  This approach combined the IT

expertise of GSA and White House IT with the real-world experience of PPO who

manages the appointee process from application through appointment.  This new

system can serve as a single tool for processing a candidate from application through

appointment, rather than the multiple systems used at the beginning of the current

Administration.  In addition, PPO provided data on executive branch agencies,

offices, and positions with which to populate the system, avoiding the need to

duplicate the lengthy and labor-intensive data collection and entry conducted for the

current system utilized by PPO.  After the Inauguration, this new tool can be utilized

by the incoming President to replace the legacy system currently used by PPO,

allowing the incoming Administration to use the same tool and processes before and

after the Inauguration.  It can also be more easily tailored to the specific policies and

processes the new Administration decides to adopt.

In addition, the OGE has developed a new e-filing system, Integrity, which allows

nominees for Presidentially-appointed, Senate-confirmed (PAS) positions to enter

their financial disclosure information online through a secure website and for ethics

officials to review the forms and communicate back with the nominees via the

automated system.  In September 2016, OGE held orientation sessions on Integrity for

each campaign's transition team and has been working with each team so they are

prepared to use the system to enter information of potential PAS nominees starting

the day after the election and throughout the Presidential transition.

Engaged Agencies Not Traditionally Included In the Formal Transition Planning
Process: In addition to the formal transition councils that the President established,

the Administration, for the first time, has also held formal transition planning



meetings with smaller agencies, boards and commissions across the government who

are not otherwise represented on the two councils.  This group, including more than

200 entities, has been engaged fully in the transition process from the beginning and

has met regularly over the past several months.  The Administration undertook this

whole-of-government approach to transition planning in order to help these smaller

agencies, board and commissions prepare for the upcoming transition by developing

briefing materials for the incoming teams, ensuring continuity of operations as they

off-board appointees, and have in place the necessary infrastructure to support

incoming appointees.
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To: Shane Wolfe[shane_wolfe@ios.doi.gov]
From: Olsen, Megan
Sent: 2016-11-28T08:52:43-05:00
Importance: Normal
Subject: Fwd: Flash Drive
Received: 2016-11-28T08:52:50-05:00

I don't currently have all of the org charts electronically, so they're not on the flashdrive, other
than PMB. Do you have those available?

Megan Olsen
Director, Office of Small and Disadvantaged Business Utilization

Department of the Interior

1849 C. Street NW, Room 2723
Washington, DC 20240

202-513-0692

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Holley, Amy <amy_holley@ios.doi.gov>

Date: Mon, Nov 28, 2016 at 8:46 AM
Subject: Re: Flash Drive

To: "Ferriter, Olivia" <olivia_ferriter@ios.doi.gov>

Cc: "Olsen, Megan" <megan_olsen@ios.doi.gov>, "Keable, Edward"
<edward.keable@sol.doi.gov>, "Wolfe, Shane" <shane wolfe@ios.doi.gov>

I think we also switched out the PMB org chart....

On Mon, Nov 28, 2016 at 8:21 AM, Ferriter, Olivia <olivia_ferriter@ios.doi.gov> wrote:

We need to add the new 5-year plan brief that goes with the updated Energy one. Thanks!

Olivia Barton Ferriter

Deputy Assistant Secretary - Budget, Finance, Performance and Acquisition
U.S. Department of the Interior

1849 C St. NW MS 7228, Washington, DC 20240

Desk: 202-208-4881   Cell: 202-251-4139  FAX: 202-208-1067
Olivia Ferriter@ios.doi.gov

On Mon, Nov 28, 2016 at 8:19 AM, Olsen, Megan <megan_olsen@ios.doi.gov> wrote:

We have everything on a flash drive already, but I have to swap out the Energy and the
GAO/OIG papers with the new versions. Are there any other changes that we need to make?

Megan Olsen
Director, Office of Small and Disadvantaged Business Utilization



Department of the Interior
1849 C. Street NW, Room 2723

Washington, DC 20240

202-513-0692

On Fri, Nov 25, 2016 at 11:48 AM, Keable, Edward <edward.keable@sol.doi.gov> wrote:

Olivia, Amy, Megan, Shane,

Please note the email exchange I had with Doug this morning.  First, it provides his official PTT email address.  This is

the only email address we should be using to conduct transition activities with him.

Second, Doug is finding our briefing materials to be very helpful.  You have all done terrific work on the binders so it is
nice to see that it is well received.  Thanks!

Third, Doug would like to get the briefing materials on a flash drive so we should work on making that happen on
Monday.

Enjoy the weekend!

Ed

---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Keable, Edward <edward.keable@sol.doi.gov>

Date: Fri, Nov 25, 2016 at 11:43 AM

Subject: Re: Flash Drive
To: Douglas Domenech <douglas.w.domenech@ptt.gov>

Doug,

Thanksgiving was great although I am still struggling with the tryptophan!  I hope you had a good day yesterday

as well.

I should have the flash drive on Monday.  I will confirm as soon as I have it.  Glad you finding the binders to
be useful.

Enjoy your weekend,

Ed

On Fri, Nov 25, 2016 at 11:38 AM, Douglas Domenech <douglas.w.domenech@ptt.gov>

wrote:

Ed - Hope you had a good Thanksgiving.

Let me know when I can swing by to get the flashdrive next week.  The notebooks are

great.

Doug



--
Edward T. Keable
Deputy Solicitor-General Law
Office of the Solicitor
U.S. Department of the Interior
Phone:  202-208-4423
Fax:  202-208-5584
edward.keable@sol.doi.gov

This e mail (including attachments) is intended for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed.  It may contain
information that is privileged, confidential, or otherwise protected by applicable law.  If you are not the intended recipient, you
are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying or use of this e mail or its contents is strictly prohibited.  If
you receive this e mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and destroy all copies.  Thank you.

--
Edward T. Keable
Deputy Solicitor-General Law
Office of the Solicitor
U.S. Department of the Interior
Phone:  202-208-4423
Fax:  202-208-5584
edward.keable@sol.doi.gov

This e mail (including attachments) is intended for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed.  It may contain
information that is privileged, confidential, or otherwise protected by applicable law.  If you are not the intended recipient, you
are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying or use of this e mail or its contents is strictly prohibited.  If
you receive this e mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and destroy all copies.  Thank you.



To: denise_flanagan@ios.doi.gov[denise_flanagan@ios.doi.gov]; Adrianne
Moss[adrianne_moss@ios.doi.gov]
From: Olivia Ferriter
Sent: 2016-12-14T15:29:10-05:00
Importance: Normal
Subject: Fwd: Supplemental Budget Briefing
Received: 2016-12-14T15:29:21-05:00

FYI

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Scott Cameron <scott.j.cameron@ptt.gov>

Date: December 14, 2016 at 3:23:36 PM EST
To: "Keable, Edward" <edward.keable@sol.doi.gov>

Cc: Amy Holley <Amy_Holley@ios.doi.gov>, Douglas Domenech

<douglas.w.domenech@ptt.gov>, Kathleen Benedetto
<kathleen.m.benedetto@ptt.gov>, Olivia Ferriter <olivia_ferriter@ios.doi.gov>

Subject: Re: Supplemental Budget Briefing

4:15 is ok by me

On Wed, Dec 14, 2016 at 3:22 PM Keable, Edward <edward.keable@sol.doi.gov> wrote:

Right.  Kathy suggested 4:15 so I have scheduled the briefing for that time.  Let me know if you want
to move it back up to 4:00.  Thanks.  Ed

On Wed, Dec 14, 2016 at 3:18 PM, Scott Cameron <scott.j.cameron@ptt.gov> wrote:

Ed,

Looks like we are still a go for 4 pm today.  Kathy will join me.

On Wed, Dec 14, 2016 at 2:33 PM Keable, Edward <edward.keable@sol.doi.gov> wrote:

Doug, Scott, Kathy,

The Budget Office is not able to brief at 11:00 tomorrow should we have to move the supplemental briefing
currently scheduled for 4:00 today.  Please let me know what your interest is in keeping or moving

this briefing.  Thanks.

Ed

--
Edward T. Keable
Deputy Solicitor-General Law
Office of the Solicitor
U.S. Department of the Interior



Phone:  202-208-4423
Fax:  202-208-5584
edward.keable@sol.doi.gov

This e mail (including attachments) is intended for the use of the individual or entity to which it is
addressed.  It may contain information that is privileged, confidential, or otherwise protected by applicable
law.  If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution,
copying or use of this e mail or its contents is strictly prohibited.  If you receive this e mail in error, please
notify the sender immediately and destroy all copies.  Thank you.

--
Edward T. Keable
Deputy Solicitor-General Law
Office of the Solicitor
U.S. Department of the Interior
Phone:  202-208-4423
Fax:  202-208-5584
edward.keable@sol.doi.gov

This e mail (including attachments) is intended for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed.  It
may contain information that is privileged, confidential, or otherwise protected by applicable law.  If you are not
the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying or use of this e mail
or its contents is strictly prohibited.  If you receive this e mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and
destroy all copies.  Thank you.






































































